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Vetoes No. 9/No. 70

Just spoke with Rep. Tallon regarding veto no. 9. He said that the proviso came from Rep. Pitts and he is under the
impression that the funds would be used for law enforcement related to Memorial Day Bike Week events so he
would not be voting to sustain this veto. | mentioned the funds could be related to mobile data equipment. Rep.
Tallon sits on the Public Safety Coordinating Council which recently approved about $250k for highway safety and he
said he would check to see if the approved funding included this mobile data equipment.

Any suggestions on how to proceed with him?

Haley Mottel

Legislative Liaison

Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
Office: (803) 734-0082

Mobile: (803) 240-1512
HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov


mailto:Mottel,%20Haley%20%3CHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov%3E
mailto:TedPitts@gov.sc.gov
mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
mailto:JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
mailto:ClarkPackard@gov.sc.gov
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov

